CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING 10TH JULY, 2000.

Present: Councillors Antrobus and J.Murphy


M. Brooks, K. Clare, K. Horton, J. Spink and A. Westwood

· K. Horton gave a brief account of the problems with the Internet system on Friday 6th July – AGREED that a detailed report on the matter be submitted to the next meeting of  this Group.

· AGREED that approval be given to the closure to the public of the Revenues Office every morning of the week except Monday for the whole of the month of August, 2000, and that the matter be advertised as widely as possible with a briefing note to all members of the Council.

· A meeting of the Local Authority Purchasing Partnership would be held on 28th July – Bury’s withdrawal from the partnership was irreversible and it was hoped that their contracts could be shared amongst the other districts.

· AGREED that the VER lists 22, 23 and24 be signed

· Visit of Ian McCartney:-

· Dave Hunter to run through presentation at rise of Cabinet on Tuesday

· Briefing note for Councillor Antrobus from A.Eastwood on Joined up Justice

· Briefing note from A.Westwood  on requirement for funding including details of bids already submitted for funding.

· A. Westwood indicated that he had received a positive report from the District Auditor on the operation of the new Democratic System.

· AGREED that the new system be known as SOLAR ( Salford’s On-Line Agendas, Minutes and Reports )

· That consideration be given to AGMA documents appearing on the web site

· Internal Audit – Staffing Structure – AGREED that the structure be approved  and referred to Personnel.

· Data Comms Circuits – APPROVAL to expenditure of £40K and £46k rental per annum to upgrade current facility

· I.T. Services Homeworking – AGREED proposals as now submitted which will free up accommodation

· I.T.Training defer to next week and invite Councillors Lea and Hunt and the Director of Personnel Services.

·   I.T. June Monthly Update:-

· Funding to be identified for “Web master”

· Request for Internet / intranet Champions in each Directorate

· Strategy Team to be Corporate Services – “Champions”

· Further examination successes – A. Westwood to pursue with Director of Personnel Services recognition for examination success

· Possible problems envisaged when the premium payments to I.T. Staff associated with Year 2k comes to an end. – K. Horton to produce issues paper for next weeks meeting

· Approval to the I.T.Newsletter

· Newspapers:- Councillor Antrobus to e-mail all Members of the Council indicating that with effect from 24th July there will be only two papers in the Members Room  the Guardian and the Independent – subject to the legal position being clarified.

· Re possession  of  former council property – AGREE to start proceedings to re-posses

· Budget:-

· UNISON not now able to support pay day change

· Single Status roadshows being held – hope to implement by 1st September

· Meeting with Stewart Turner from Oracle at 10.00a.m. on 11th July

· CRM system necessary to roll out the call centre and One Stop Shops

